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Mr. /Ms. President,

Kenya extends a warm welcome to the high-level delegation of Maldives led by the Ms. Dunya Maumoon, the Minister of Foreign Affairs. 
We thank her for the comprehensive and thorough presentation of their national report.

We commend the Maldives for fully implementing 58 out of 89 recommendations accepted at the last review and wish her well in the remaining task of fully implementing the remaining recommendations. 
We welcome important achievements made by the Government of Maldives in enhancing social protections and services to her people, which include: the provision of free primary and secondary education; the enhancement of the social protection of vulnerable groups including the elderly people and persons with disabilities; the provision of affordable housing; and the introduction of universal health care for all Maldivians. We commend the Maldives for achieving the Millennium Development Goals 4 (reduce child mortality rates), 5 (improve maternal health) and 6 (combat HIV/AIDS, Malaria and other diseases) for the benefit of her people.
Kenya also welcomes the fact that the Maldives is a party to seven out of the nine core human rights treaties; and has since the last UPR, become a party to the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court and eight other fundamental ILO Conventions. 
In spite of these positive developments, Kenya is concerned that persistent concerns remain in the area of the administration of justice and the rule of law, regarding the perceived politicization, partiality and lack of independence of judges, as demonstrated by recent court proceedings.  These concerns have been expressed by many bodies including the High Commissioner for Human Rights, the Human Rights Committee and the Special Rapporteur on the independence of judges and lawyers. 

Recommendations
Kenya would recommend that the Maldives take effective steps to fully strengthen the rule of law; effectively ensure the impartiality and independence of the judiciary; and fully align the institutional and operational framework of the Human Rights Commission of the Maldives to allow it to operate in line with the Paris Principles. 
Kenya would also recommend that Maldives consider withdrawing her reservation to article 18 of the ICCPR in line with the concluding observations of treaty bodies. 

I thank you.
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